
St Adrian’s Weekly Bulletin- Friday 12th May 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been a fairly quiet week in school with all of the children in Year 6 sitting their SATs tests.I want to
say how incredibly proud I am of all of them as they have worked extremely hard in preparation for them. I
know that they have all made good progress and regardless of the results in July, they can be proud
knowing that they gave it their all. Well done Year 6. Thank you to all the staff who have helped prepare
them for these tests and on their journey through St Adrian’s.
The next big event is PGL on Monday, which I know the children are buzzing about. I am sure it will be a
great week. Just a reminder that Mrs Hayes will be accompanying Mr Hayes and so too will Mrs Gallaher
for the start of the week and I will be there for the end of the week when Mrs Gallaher returns. Both Mrs
Gallaher and myself will be covering Year 2 that week and so will be unable to have any parent meetings
during the day.

NO GARDENING CLUB
There will be NO gardening club on Monday 15th May as Mrs Hayes is accompanying the Year 6 on their
residential trip.

CALLING ANY BUILDERS!!
Could you or someone you know help with a project in moving our P.E shed to a different part of the
playground? We have been instructed, for health and safety reasons,that the wooden shed should be
moved further from the school building.
What is required?
The shed would need to be deconstructed, a 100mm concrete base laid and then the shed rebuilt again.
Have you the capacity to help with this or know someone who would be able to assist? If so, please can
you contact the office with a quote. Budgets are tight and sadly the quotes we have been given are out of
our price range. Any help and support with this would be greatly appreciated!

GENTLE REMINDERS
Please can I remind you that mobile phones are not are not permitted to be used on school premises
(aside from taking photos of children’s performances). When collecting or picking up your child, please
refrain from talking on your phone and try to give them your full attention. They are always very excited to
see you and tell you about their busy day.

In school, we aim to encourage the children to eat a healthy, balanced diet but more and more frequently
when monitoring the lunch hall, we are seeing children bring in sweets, chocolate and crisps. Perhaps a
piece or fruit or rice cakes would be a better substitute as too often many children are eating chocolate
and crisps daily.

Finally, please can you ensure that your children do not play on the equipment before or after school. For
insurance purposes, they are not permitted to play on the equipment at these times as a teacher is not
supervising.

PTA UPDATE



Hi all,
Happy Friday!
A reminder that FAMILY BINGO will be on tonight, Friday 12th May from 6pm to 8pm. We are looking for
raffle donations, prize donations and volunteers so let us know if you’re able to help. Tickets are £5 for
adults and £2 children – you can pay directly into the PTA account or on the door. There is no food at this
event, it’s tuck shop only.

We also have SPONSORED BOUNCE coming up on Tuesday 23rd May and will take place during the
school day. Sponsorship forms will be coming out in due course, the child that raises the most money will
have a day being Mrs Porter’s deputy head!

Finally, please diarise our SUMMER BBQ, taking place on Saturday 15th July.

In other news, we have drawn the winners for this month’s 50 Club draw! In first place winning £100 is
Natasha Birch, 2nd prize of £50 goes to Lauren McEvoy and 3rd prize of £25 goes to Victoria Fitzgerald.
Congratulations! Caroline will be in touch to transfer your funds.

Have a lovely weekend all,
The PTA.

Congratulations to St Luke!!!!

HOUSE POINTS- The points this week are as follows:
St Luke = 415
St Mark = 332
St John = 329
St Matthew = 255

Headteacher's Awards

This week's awards go to…..

Year 6:All of Year 6 in light of their calm and focused approach to their SATs.

Year 5: Oscar O'Malley and Matilda Fenwood

Year 4:Vincent Worsley and Annabelle Wilson

Year 3:Harper Nash and Aoibheann Donnellan

Year 2: George Fitzgerald and Alby Moorat

Year 1: Thodoris Haivaz and Nikola Tenev

Reception: Luke Lakey and Ailish McGrath



Have a great weekend everyone.

Many thanks,

Mrs Porter


